October 28, 2012

John Garrett Dempsey

Executive Director, Facilities & Services

Physical Plant Service Building
1501 S Oak Street
M/C 838
Champaign, IL  61820

Dear Dr. Dempsey, 

After review of the Solar Farm proposal, the members of the Student Sustainability Committee (SSC) have agreed to fund the project at our November 30th meeting, but only if the following six concerns are addressed.  These concerns stem from our mission towards overarching sustainability goals and a commitment to student involvement and education. 

1. Historic Preservation.  

Ideally, the historic timber-frame barn would remain in the same location and be renovated as a center for education or research.  If it must be removed it must be preserved, not destroyed. 


2. Educational Component.  

As it stands the project does not demonstrate any specific educational components.  SSC seeks assurances that real time and historic metering data is readily available to all students.  Physical access to the site for classes and interested students is also necessary.  Finally, on and offsite signage should be set up to inform students of the project and their rights to access its educational tools.


3. SSC Portion of Funding.  

At the end of 20 years, SSC funding can have been no more than 25% of total subsidy. If the total subsidy provided by SSC exceeds 25%, the difference will be returned to the SSC’s general fund. In the event that the SSC no longer exists, the money will return to a similar committee that is governed by students to be used on student-decided energy or sustainability projects.


4. Future Negotiations.  

The contract review team must have an SSC representative (in the form of the Chair or his/her designee). This SSC representative will be included in all future decision-making regarding the farm.

5. Use of Greenspace.  

Future funding for renewable energy projects will give priority to projects that will not use green space, but instead will take advantage of brownfields, parking lots, structures or other existing built spaces. 


6. Future Collaboration.  

Future collaboration between stakeholders for large projects (projects that request over $500,000) will exist throughout the full process of the project. Our executive members should be contacted early in the process to determine what forum will serve as a collaboration space. 

The Student Sustainability Committee officially voted to invite a full proposal on this project during the October 26th meeting.  Committee representatives will work with your office to develop the proposal and address the concerns noted above.  Following receipt and consideration of the full proposal, SSC will conduct an official vote on November 30, 2012 to determine if funding will be allocated. If SSC recommends that this funding is allocated, the Office of Sustainability will then decide whether to approve the funding. I will contact you again to let you know the results of the final vote and the approval process.

Thank you for your commitment to making the University of Illinois a more sustainable institution. SSC is excited to see that the University of Illinois is bringing large-scale renewable energy to this campus. This project represents a substantial and valuable step towards meeting our Illinois Climate Action Plan goal of satisfying 5 percent of our energy needs through renewable energy by 2015 and we appreciate your commitment to bringing this project to fruition. If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please feel free to contact me at nell2@illinois.edu or (301) 675-9960. 

We look forward to working with you in the future. 

Sincerely, 

Marika Nell
